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Re: Colonial Manor Utilities 

Dear Chairman Braulio L. Baez, 

I am writing to you as accountant for Colonial Manor Utilities. The Utility is in need of 
major capital improvements. As such, we would like to initiate a file and suspend rate 
case, as the Utility is not eligible for a staff assisted rate case. 

I am therefore formally requesting that the Commission approve a projected test year of 
January 1 , 2007 through December 3 1 , 2007 for Colonial Manor Utilities. 
We would also supply historical test year information for January 1 , 2005 through 
December 3 1 , 2005. 

We believe that the proposed test year will provide the Commission with the information 
necessary to evaluate the costs that the Utility has and is expected to incur to keep the 
system operating in compliance with applicable rules and regulations. 

Please advise us if this time period is acceptable for the test year, we can then proceed to 
gather the information necessary for the MFRs. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Cc: Gary Deremer 

FPSG-COMMISSIOM CLERK 


